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Participants of JICA Peruvian TOD Program 
Learnt Minato Mirai 21 Redevelopment 

 
 
On April 24, 2023, Mr YOSHIDA Masaki, Executive Director, International Busi-
ness Department, UR held a lecture of Minato Mirai 21, Yokohama city to thirteen 
Peruvian participants of JICA Project for Enhancing Capacity of Transit Oriented 
Development . The area has been redeveloped by UR and local government 
since 1983 and the opening of the 
subway in 2004 made more walkable 
and attractive. 
 
Participants are responsible for urban 
planning and transportation in Lima and 
Callao, where new subways are planned 
to solve the problems caused by rapid 
population increase. 
 
Mr. Yoshida defined about the objective, feature and effectiveness of Minato Mirai 
21. Participants was very impressed and asked many questions such as methods 
of facilities transformation and construction, and project fund raising. 
 
After the lecture, we went around Minato Mirai 21 by bus and walked through the 
main mall to the subway station and seaside. 
 
Callao is located on the port, though participants showed great interest in the 
project. They will feedback this experience to their own project. 
 
We are supporting developing countries by UR’s 
various knowledge and technology through JICA 
programs. 
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Explanation about the main mall In front of the Landmark Tower 


